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UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

ANOKA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

CITY COUNCIL MEETING NO. 11-67
Thursday, December 8, 2011
8:00 P.M.

Council Chambers
10801 Town Square Drive

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Ryan at 8:00 p.m.

PRESENT:  Councilmembers Bourke, Clark, Herbst, Kolb, Swanson, Mayor Ryan, City Manager Clark Arneson, and City Attorney Pat Sweeney, 
ABSENT:  Councilmember Hovland.
Quorum Present.

ALSO PRESENT:  Joe Huss, Finance Director; Ward Brown, Budget/Fiscal Analyst; Bryan Schafer, Community Development Director; Bob Therres, Public Services Manager; Chris Olson, Safety Service Manager/Police Chief; Roark Haver, Communications Technician; Jane Cross, City Clerk; and Recording Secretary Linda Dahlquist. 

COMM 11-02, TRUTH IN TAXATION PUBLIC HEARING 
Mayor Ryan opened the public hearing at 8:04 p.m.

Finance Director Huss stated the Truth in Taxation Public Hearing tonight is to take input from the public on the proposed budget and tax levy for 2012.  He stated the Council has held monthly discussions about the proposed budget and tax levy since June.  Finance Director Huss provided a presentation on the 2012 Proposed Budget and Tax Levy.  He stated that the State’s Market Value Homestead Credit program was changed in the 2011 legislative session to a Market Value Homestead Exclusion Program.  The change reduces the tax base, increases the tax rate, and shifts the tax burden from lower valued residential properties to higher valued residential and commercial/industrial properties.  Finance Director Huss stated the proposed 2012 Tax Levy is 33.481%.

Councilmember Swanson commented that in 2011 the county assessor’s market value was close to the actual market value of the house, but for 2012 it is a tax rate and not a market value.  Finance Director Huss responded the truth and taxation statements that were mailed show a market value homestead exclusion which makes the property value appear to decline, but that is not the true market value of the property.  

Finance Director Huss stated the proposed 2012 tax levy is 33.481%.  

Councilmember Herbst stated the proposed levy is 1% lower than anticipated.  Finance Director Huss responded the City planned to lose tax based due to the Fiscal Disparities Program, but this will not happen for 2012.   He stated the City has reduced its levy for the last three years.
Councilmember Bourke asked about Blaine’s services.  Finance Director Huss responded the City’s staff has been reduced by fifteen full time employees, but services have not been affected.  He stated the City of Blaine has the second lowest tax rate in Anoka County.
Councilmember Bourke confirmed that the City’s property taxes have gone down.  Finance Director Huss responded most have gone down.

Councilmember Herbst stated some businesses’ property taxes have gone up, but overall Anoka County’s taxation is lower than other counties.  

Finance Director Huss stated total revenues have been reduced to a safe margin over expenditures.  He stated the general fund revenue is declining because of the drop in the tax levy.  The City has had a decline in permits and development; although the City anticipates 350 new housing permits for 2012.  Finance Director Huss stated expenditures are slightly higher for 2012.  He stated taxes are 69% of the general fund revenue and Public Services and Safety Services make up the majority of general fund expenditures.  
Councilmember Herbst commented that the new home property taxes are substantially greater the second year in residence.   

Finance Director Huss stated expenditures per capita have a slight increase.  The operating tax levy per capita has declined since 2009 and overall tax levies per capita and the City’s staffing ratios have declined.  Finance Director Huss stated that Blaine received an Aa1 bond rating from Moody’s.  He commented the City has excess reserves that are unrestricted, and available at the Council’s discretion.  He stated the proposed budget will be adopted at the December 15th meeting.

Dick Haluptzok, 11773 Van Buren Street, stated he is a long-term resident of Blaine.  He asked about the comparison chart that the City of Fridley developed.  He asked if the listed cost is a cost per resident.  Finance Director Huss responded this comparison lists what a typical home in Fridley would pay annually for city services.  Mr. Haluptzok stated that Blaine is very well managed and thanked the Council for their financial management.  Mr. Haluptzok stated he is the chair of the Metro North Chamber of Commerce’s Government Affairs Committee.  He said the committee would like to meet with the City’s staff about the Fiscal Disparities Program on how it affects commercial and industrial properties.  Mr. Haluptzok stated the Metro North Chamber of Commerce supports the businesses in the community and wants to help them understand the Fiscal Disparities Program on what it does for the businesses, what the costs are and the long-term benefits.  
As no one further wished to appear, Mayor Ryan closed the public hearing at 8:39 p.m.

Mayor Ryan thanked the City staff for their work on the 2012 Proposed Budget and Tax Levy.
Councilmember Herbst thanked the City’s staff and the Council for their work and reminded the residents that the meetings are open.

ADJOURNMENT

Moved by Councilmember Herbst, seconded by Councilmember Bourke, to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

Motion adopted unanimously.








Tom Ryan, Mayor

ATTEST:

Jane M. Cross, CMC, City Clerk

Submitted by TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.
